
 

  

Park and St Peter’s Post 
FRIENDSHIP & KINDNESS | PATIENCE | INDEPENDENCE | HONESTY | BRAVERY | CURIOSITY 

FRIENDSHIP| RESPECT | PERSEVERANCEF | FORGIVENESS | COMPASSION | HOPE 

 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ Matthew 5.16 

 

 

 

 

Head Girl and Head 
Boy…. 
We have great pleasure in introducing our new 

Head Girl and Head Boy for St Peter’s.  

The appointment of these students was a really 

detailed process. The children who wished to be 

considered for the roles first had to write a 

letter of application detailing how they would 

make a difference as Head Boy/Girl and why 

they would be a good candidate for the position. 

We had over 20 applications this year!  

Following the shortlisting process, we then 

interviewed. A series of searching questions all 

about how they would influence the school 

community and make the role their own. The 

interview culminated in the challenging 

question… “If you were a dessert, which dessert 

would you be and why…?” 

There was a task to read aloud-the role does 

require the Head Girl and Boy to read aloud in 

Collective Worship-and each candidate was 

scored….. you could say it was a real life 

experience of a real job interview! 

The decision was incredibly hard. All the 

children who applied were kind, considered and 

passionate about representing their school with 

such pride. We decided that each young person 

who applied had earned themselves a pack of 

really nice pens and a thank you card from me. 

Their quality and qualities made the decision 

really tough. 

I could not be prouder of each of them-parents 

you really do have exceptional children! A huge 

thank you to all our young people who took the 

time to apply-the field was very strong. 

So, after this process, consideration and 

deliberation we have great delight in introducing 

our new Head Girl, Jessica Smith and our new 

Head Boy, Alex Jaruk. Congratulations to them 

both.  

 

 

 
 
 



 

  

New Adventurers…. 
At Park our youngest adventurers in reception 

have been gradually staying for longer and 

longer times. They have really settled in well 

and are learning so much! The huge school 

drive for early reading and phonics-the 

introduction of our new scheme, Little Wandle 

Letters and Sounds has already had a big 

impact-with our Reception children learning a 

new grapheme/phoneme sound each day. 

Learning to read is the most important skill we 

can develop with our children.  

So, our youngest learners have had a fabulous 

week and are ready, set for full time next week. 

The EYFS staff are super excited-I know the 

children are, we hope you parents are too! 

 

 
 

Next week’s dates… 
W/B 25.9.2023 

Monday:  

StP Collective Worship 9.00  

Park EYFS children in full time  

Park: 3.15-4.30 Multi skills club starting 

yr1 after school 

Tuesday:  

Wednesday:  

Park: 3.15-4.30 Multi skills club starting 

yr2 after school 

Thursday:  

Park Flu immunization team in 

Friday:  

Park VIP Assembly,  

StP Celebration Collective Worship 

 

 

Attendance… 
(National average is 95.6%) 

 

Park  

All students 97.8% 

 

Eagles 94.91% 

Kingfishers 100% 

Sparrows 97.7% 

Puffins 88.7% 

Red Kites 99.5% 

Robins 99.7% 

 

 

St Peter’s 

All Students 97.5% 

 

St George 96.8% 

St Christopher 97.6% 

St Martha 98.5% 

St Andrew 97.5% 

St Mary 93.2% 

St Cecilia 99.2% 

St David 97.4% 

St Patrick 99.4% 



 

  

Last week in 
pictures…. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s 
messages….

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


